
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Aug. 30, 2024 
MB# 24-048 

 
MEDICAID BULLETIN 

 
TO:   Rural Health Clinic Providers  
 
SUBJECT:  Consolidated Rural Health Clinic Services Provider Manual and Training Available 
 
As announced in Medicaid Bulletin # 24-042, the South Carolina Department of Health and Human 
Services (SCDHHS) has published its updated, consolidated Rural Health Clinic (RHC) Services Provider 
Manual on the agency’s website. This consolidated manual combines policies for covered services, 
utilization management and billing procedures for RHC providers that were previously located in the 
Physicians Services and RHC Behavioral Health Services Provider Manuals. The program information 
and requirements described in the consolidated RHC Services Provider Manual are effective for the 
dates of service on or after Sept. 1, 2024. The manual is available on the provider manual page of 
SCDHHS’ website.  
 
SCDHHS appreciates providers taking time to submit feedback on the draft of the manual distributed 
July 30, 2024. 
 
Based on feedback submitted on the draft manual, SCDHHS will defer changes to the Billing and 
Guidance section that require specific place of service indicators and procedure codes for each 
encounter. This will allow additional time (a minimum of 120 days) for providers to prepare electronic 
health record systems to accommodate these changes.  
 
SCDHHS will conduct two live webinars to review the updates to the consolidated RHC Services 
Provider Manual. Also, a recorded webinar will be added to the provider training resources section of 
SCDHHS’ website.  
 
Providers can register for one of the live RHC Services Provider Manual webinars using the links below. 
 
Friday, Sept. 20, 2024, from 12–1 p.m.  
Webinar password: dhhs 
Registration link: 
https://scdhhs.webex.com/weblink/register/r1840d9ac9709f72a509c5ce67c00cd6b 
 
 

https://www.scdhhs.gov/communications/draft-consolidated-rural-health-clinics-services-provider-manual
https://www.scdhhs.gov/providers/manuals/rhc-services-provider-manual
https://www.scdhhs.gov/providers/manuals/rhc-services-provider-manual
https://www.scdhhs.gov/provider-manual-list
https://www.scdhhs.gov/provider-manual-list
https://www.scdhhs.gov/providers/trainings/provider-training-resources
https://www.scdhhs.gov/providers/trainings/provider-training-resources
https://scdhhs.webex.com/weblink/register/r1840d9ac9709f72a509c5ce67c00cd6b


Friday, Sept. 27, 2024, from 11 a.m.–12 p.m.  
Webinar password: dhhs 
Registration link: https://scdhhs.webex.com/weblink/register/re7c29173d4db2a056767740acad17711  
 
Providers should direct questions related to this bulletin to the Provider Service Center (PSC). PSC 
representatives can be reached at (888) 289-0709 from 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. Monday-Thursday and 8:30 
a.m.-5 p.m. Friday. Providers can also submit an online inquiry 
at https://www.scdhhs.gov/providers/contact-provider-representative. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of the South Carolina Healthy Connections Medicaid program. 
 
 

/s/ 
         Robert M. Kerr 
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